
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, JACKSONVILLE DISTRICT 

701 SAN MARCO BOULEVARD 
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32207-8175 

 
May 4, 2023 

 
 
 
City of Lake Worth Beach 
Attn:  Brian F. King 
1900 2nd Avenue North 
Lake Worth Beach, Florida 33461 
Sent via email only to bking@lakeworthbeachfl.gov 
 
Dear Mr. King:  
 

This letter is in reference to the Department of the Army Permit No. SAJ-2022-03657 
(NW-JKA) that authorizes the construction of the requested structures within the 
Federal right-of-way of the Intracoastal Waterway, Jacksonville to Miami Project, Palm 
Beach County, Florida.  Since the authorized construction is within the Federal right-of-
way of the Intracoastal Waterway, a Consent to Easement must be executed by you 
and the Government. 
 

Accordingly, my office has enclosed Department of the Army Consent to Easement 
No. DACW17-9-23-0108 for your review and signature.  Please ensure that you sign the 
Consent in the presence of two witnesses, but do not date the Consent as it will be 
dated when signed on behalf of the Government.  Once signed, please return the 
Consent no later than sixty (60) days from the date of this letter by email to 
christopher.f.kelly@usace.army.mil.  After the Consent is signed on behalf of the 
Government, the executed Consent will be forwarded to you. 
 

Please note that this Consent does not authorize construction of any other upland 
structures within the Federal right-of-way, and any unauthorized structures are subject 
to removal.  Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions, please 
contact Christopher F. Kelly at christopher.f.kelly@usace.army.mil. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
             Timothy H. McQuillen 
             Chief, Real Estate Division 
 
Enclosure 
 


